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July 7, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance to approve an addendum to the Interlocal Agreement (ILA) between the King County Marine Division and the King County Ferry District. This represents the first amendment to the ILA approved by Ordinance 17481 and Ferry District Resolution FD 2012-09. This amendment adds language to authorize advance payments from King County Ferry District to King County. The Ferry District Board of Supervisors is expected to take action on a resolution approving this amendment to coincide with the Council’s consideration of this ordinance.

Subject to the provisions governing advance payments, (RCW 42.24.080) the amendment allows the County to request and the District to authorize an advance payment for services under the Ferry Service ILA, once the amendment to the ILA takes effect. This provision for advance payment is consistant with previous language in the predeeding ILA.
The Marine Division operates on a reimbursement basis to carry out the Ferry District’s work program, billing the District the month after expenditures are incurred. The budget and expected cash outflow for operations and capital projects along with the lag between expenditure and reimbursement by the King County Ferry District will result in ongoing negative cash balances for each of the funds, resulting in interest expense charges. A cash advance to the Marine funds would avoid these charges, while continuing to earn interest on behalf of the district while not in use. By authorizing advance payments in the ILA, unnecessary interest expense charges can be avoided.
This legislation supports the Countywide Strategic Plan by furthering the Financial Stewardship goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength” by helping maintain positive fund balances in the Marine Division and reducing interest expenses.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will support King County residents by ensuring the King County Ferry District levy funds are prudently expended.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Paul Brodeur, Marine Division Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-477-3966, or paul.brodeur@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Paul Brodeur, Director, Marine Division, DOT


Evelyn Wise, Manager, Marine Division, Finance and Administration, DOT
